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IOS.14/06
JOINT COMMITTEE FOR THE PREPARATION AND ADOPTION OF SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING DOCUMENTS (WIND ENERGY AND LANDSCAPE CHARACTER)
The Local Plans and Conservation Manager presented Report P.02/06 setting out the requirement to establish a Joint Committee for the preparation and adoption of Supplementary Planning Documents (SPD) in accordance with Sections 29-31 of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004.

Mr Hardman outlined the background to the matter, commenting that the SPDs relating to wind energy development and landscape character were of countywide importance.  Accordingly it was considered most appropriate by the Planning Inspectorate Panel and the County Council and District Authorities that the documents be prepared as joint District/County/LDNP supplementary planning documents, thus enabling a more consistent and comprehensive approach to be taken in advising and decision making.

Under the provisions of the 2004 Act and the Town and Country (Local Development)(England) Regulations 2004 there was a mechanism for setting up a Joint Committee.  That would have a representative Member from each of the District Authorities as well as the County Council forming a new Committee which would act as the decision making body with delegated planning authority powers.

Attached at Appendix 1 was a possible process by which such a Joint Committee could be established.

A draft Legal Agreement containing the terms of reference for the Joint Committee had yet to be finalised and discussions were ongoing between legal representatives from member authorities.  

It was important that the Joint Committee had credibility as a planning authority and hence high level representations would be appropriate.  The nominated Member would be required to be the representative for the City Council for the duration of the preparation of the two SPDs.  The final policy document adopted by the Joint Committee would become an SPD for each of the local planning authorities.

Members’ views were sought on the process instigated by the need to produce two Supplementary Planning Documents on Wind Energy and Landscape Character.

A Member raised the issue of accountability and the mechanics of getting information from the Joint Committee back to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee in writing.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Executive be advised that this Committee is in agreement with the establishment of a Joint Committee for the Preparation and Adoption of Supplementary Planning Documents.

(2) That the Committee would wish to see feedback, and ultimately a draft policy, from the Joint Committee at future meetings.







